-- St. Johns --
1 January 2024 Austin-Healey Club

Minutes Jacksonville Florida

The St. Johns Austin-Healey Club held a brief business meeting at our annual
Christmas Party on 16 December 2023

The Party was hosted by Ben and Lisa Procter at their home in St. Augustine Florida (Palencia)

Members who attended the Party:
Tom and Linda Carollo
Mike and Joan Foster
Tony Martini
Angela Morton
Erling and Sandy Onsanger
Ben and Lisa Procter
Rick and Marilynn Stevenson
Lony and Carla Taylor
Alan Winer and Janis Croft
Bill and Judy Young

At our Christmas Party this year, the St. Johns Austin-Healey Club had decided to support the
"Pajama Program", providing Pajama Sets and Story Books for children ages 0~12 years old.

Our Members donated 12 sets of pajamas and 12 story books for this Charity

Bill and Judy Young collected the donations and upon recommendation of the Pajama Program
Director, we delivered our pajamas and books to Elva Chase, President and Founder of Precious
Hearts Foundation here in Jacksonville. Thank all who donated!

President Bill called the meeting to order
The minutes from the November meeting were approved
Treasurer Paul reported the Club received $20.00 in dues and has a Bank Balance of $2,749.41

Membership Bill reports that the annual renewals of memberships are progressing along with the
expected glitches being resolved.

Webmaster Erling reported the sjahc.com website is doing well and asks President Young to write
the history of the Club to be added to the website.

Delegate Rick reports that he represented the SJAHC by voting affirmative to sanction the Paradise
Coast Austin-Healey Club to the AHCoA.

The members discussed the many events the Club did in the year and talked about our favorite
ones. Our 2024 Calendar will include many of the same events plus some new ones being developed
by our Activities Chairman(s).

The next meeting will be 8 January hosted by Rick and Marilynn Stevenson
The Valentine's Brunch will be 17 February. Location TBD.

The meeting was Adjourned and the Christmas Party resumed.

Substituting for Secretary Ron and submitted by:

Bill Young




